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212-825-5900 

                                                                                  February 14, 2023 
 
By Electronic Mail 
 
Municipal Library Staff 
Department of Records and Information Services 
31 Chambers Street, Ste. 305 
New York, NY 10007  
 
Re: Notice of Late Publication of Department of Investigation Report 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 

I am writing regarding the notice of late publication, dated January 23, 2023, that the 
Department of Investigation (DOI) received from the Department of Records and Information 
Service (DORIS) regarding DOI’s annual Anti-Corruption Report.  

 
Under Mayoral Executive Order No. 105 (1986), DOI is required to submit an annual Anti-

Corruption Report to the Mayor. In June 2022, DOI submitted its 2021 Anti-Corruption Report to 
the Mayor. The topic of the report was cybersecurity risks and challenges at City agencies. Because 
the report contains confidential and sensitive cybersecurity information, public disclosure of the 
report would compromise City cybersecurity efforts. Accordingly, DOI is unable to transmit the 
report to DORIS for publication.  

 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

 
        Sincerely, 
 
 

Andrew Brunsden 
Deputy Commissioner of  
Legal Affairs and General Counsel   
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